IDEAS UNDER CONSIDERATION FOR INCLUSION WITHIN A

NEW EDITION (4) OF BUFR

· Representation of probabilities and other forecast values (see the separate document “BUFR_Probabilities_Orig.doc”)
· New Table C operators (see the separate document “New_TableC_Operators.doc”)
· A standardized set of data sub-categories (currently, all sub-categories are locally-defined) in order to be better able to describe the contents of messages within Section 1.  This would be accomplished using a two-octet field in Section 1 so that existing local sub-categories in use by the various data processing centers would be unaffected.  The new table of sub-categories could be structured similar to Common Code Table C-12 for originating sub-centers.
· A full date in Section 1 (including the full year in two octets), in response to problems encountered during the Y2K transition.  The resulting construct would be similar to how a full date is now reported within Section 1 of GRIB2, and perhaps a date significance could even be included (a la GRIB2 Code Table 1.2)?
· Change the regulation which requires an even number of octets in every message section, so that all that is required is to pad bits to the nearest octet boundary.  The proposed regulation would be worded similar to the current 94.1.3, e.g.
“Each section included in the code form shall always contain an integer multiple of 8 bits (octet).  This rule shall be applied by appending bits set to zero to the section where necessary.”

· Use Common Code Table C-11 (i.e. 2 octets) for the reporting of the originating center in Section 1 rather than Common Code Table C-1 (i.e. 1 octet).

· Define a separate Master Table for satellite data in order to better manage the continually increasing number of satellite-related descriptors that are now filling up the regular Master Table 0.  EUMETSAT will be making a formal proposal on this topic at the codes group meeting, and this would be similar to an effort that has been underway for a few years now to define a separate Master Table 10 for oceanography.

IMPLICATIONS OF A NEW EDITION ON THE WMO MIGRATION

The codes group is considering the impact that a change to a new edition of BUFR (in November 2005, perhaps?) would have on the migration process.  Only a handful of changes would be required to actual BUFR decoder or encoder software, and there are only a handful of actual such software packages in use worldwide today, so this in and of itself should not cause a problem.  However, for the customers of each such “software house”, there may be a resource issue in installing/re-installing the new software at every local (and, in some cases, relatively remote) site managed by that customer.  This will be the subject of some debate at the codes group meeting, but the consensus now (at least as I see it) seems to be that we should indeed forge ahead with the new edition.  There is certainly some sentiment that we should instead just “freeze” the current edition of BUFR until after the migration is complete, but I personally doubt that we will gain anything by waiting.  As the migration progresses, there will be more and more local/remote sites running BUFR software, so it would actually become a more arduous task to keep everything updated the longer we wait.  In addition, I fear that if we were to wait, then, after finally completing a monumental 10+ year migration effort at some point in the future, the last thing that anyone is going to want to hear is, “OK, and now we need to go back and update everyone/thing to a new edition of BUFR!”.

